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P.O. Box 180755

Fort Smith, Arkansas 72918
Minutes of the Arkansas MOAA Council of Chapters (COC) Meeting, Conducted Virtually via GoToMeeting, 11 August 2020
The quarterly Arkansas MOAA Council of Chapters (COC) meeting was held online via Don Berry’s GoToMeeting App on 11 August 2020 at 1900 hours. The following is a synopsis of the meeting. 
This was the first ever virtual CofC meeting due to the COVID19 pandemic. Don Berry (CofC 1VP - Central Ark Chapter) hosted the meeting on his computer.
Call to order. President Winston Fulmer called the meeting to order and welcomed those present virtually. He welcomed all & thanked them for logging in. Don asked all to enable their webcam (if they wished) & mute their mic unless or until they were going to speak. Secretary John Posey (CofC Sec - Darby Chapter) declared that a quorum was present with 14 in attendance representing 7 of 9 MOAA Chapters. Attendees were: Roger Rickard (Darby), Don Berry (Central Ark), Winston Fulmer (CofC Pres - Darby), Sam Sansom (CofC Treas & Chaplain - NW Ark), Mike Benefield (River Valley), Frank Dell (NO Ark), Richard Hartness (NE Ark), Bill Eaton (CofC Past Pres - River Valley), James House (SE Ark), Brad Welch (NW Ark), JR Acree (Central Ark) & Harlie Treat (CofC Past Pres - NO Ark).
Invocation. COC Chaplain Sam Sansom gave the invocation.
Pledge of Allegiance. Council m1VP Don Berry led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Treasurers Report (Sam Sansom). Current bank balance of $1,790.14. All chapters have paid their 2020 chapter dues except SE Ark. Sam asked that chapter dues collection be dropped off future agendas.
ACTION: John drop from future agendas.
MOTION by Bill Eaton to accept the Treas report, 2nd by James House, CARRIED.
Secretary’s Report (John Posey). No report.
MOTION: Winston stated that we had an active, seconded motion on the floor from a previous meeting to elect Roger Rickard as CofC 2VP (VICE Joy Leapheart who resigned as 2VP of the council 25Jan20). Asked for any nominations from the floor, as there were none he called the question. Vote was unanimous so Roger Rickard was elected 2VP of the Council.
Old Business. There was discussion on cleaning up MOAA’s list of Membership catchment areas. John is to request the latest catchment areas for Ark from MOAA so we can discuss at the next meeting.
ACTION: John get catchments areas from MOAA.
Brad Welch provided an overview of the NW Ark Chapter’s highly successful ROTC Mentorship Program.
ACTION: John put his slides on the website.
Strategic Plan. Still tabled, Don has more work to do to finalize revisions. He is still looking at Citizenship (Flag Education), Advocacy (Legislative Engagement) & Leader Development (ROTC/JROTC) as our 3 main functions. Said we need a mission statement, our goals may actually be functions and that we need to align closer to MOAA Nat’l goals? Bill Eaton’s thoughts are that the council should focus on increasing chapter membership because without strong membership our advocacy efforts ay suffer. Don will consult the chapters on the plan. Winston suggested that the committee may need to meet again?
Summer Storming the Hill. Don said the 2021 NDAA is being negotiated. MOAA is asking Chapters to lobby their Senators to support Sect 715 & 716 of the House’s NDAA Bill to delay implementation of the proposed cuts to the military healthcare system until further study can be done.
Incorporation of the CofC. Still tabled. Don stated that he can fill out the proper forms on the Sec of State website, its $45 or $50 to incorporate. “The Arkansas MOAA Council of Chapters” is our official name with the IRS for our non-profit designation (same as our recently revised by laws). Don suggests he will do a DBA form on the Sec of State website to shorten the working title. Don stated that Bella Vista, NE Ark, SE Ark, Central Ark & Darby are incorporated as non-profits. River Valley, NW Ark, Hot Springs Village, NO Ark & the CofC are not. Brad Welch Said NW Ark is looking to incorporate. Winston asked Brad if he would have their chapter’s lawyer review the CofC incorporation effort & provide advice on incorporating - such as whether to be a 501(c)(19) vs a 591(c)3?
ACTION: Brad Welch get copies of our incorporation documents from Don & get their chapter lawyer to advise.
MOTION by Richard Hartness to authorize the $75 incorporation fee for Don to pursue incorporation of the Council, second by James House, CARRIED.
New Business.
GoToMeeting virtual meetings as an alternative to in-person council meetings? Don offers his link to the chapters to host their meetings if they’d like? MOAA Nat’l offered some financial help once we asked them if we could use their link. Frank Dell said NO Ark uses Zoom right now for virtual meetings but may consider taking him up on the offer?
Chapter Updates. Winston called on each chapter for their reports:
Central, JR Acree. Looking forward to in-person meetings again, hopefully this fall.
SE Ark, James House. Chapter hasn’t met in-person since the pandemic hit & the venue (Pine Bluff Country Club) is closing.
NO Ark, Frank Dell. Chapter hasn’t met in-person yet but have met virtual via Zoom.
NE Ark, Richard Hartness. Set to award our three annual $1000 scholarships. Look to the Oct issue of ‘MOAA Magazine’, we should be in it! Hosting our first annual Veterans Memorial Golf Classic on Sat, 17Oct20. 7 AM registration with 8AM shotgun start, more to follow. We are in the process of establishing a MOAA mentor ship program for ASU ROTC Cadets.
NW Ark, Brad Welch. Our 1VP Steve Unger’s son Thomas is gravely I’ll so please pray for him. Still no in-person meetings go but our board of directors is reaching out to the membership via call lists.
River Valley, Bill Eaton & Mike Benefield. Starting coordination to support ATU ROTC again once the pandemic eases. Chapter is supporting the Ark Hospice Hospital to honor Veterans that are nearing the end of life’s journey. Received a $2500 grant from MOAA Nat’l for lights/electrical work at the Veterans Memorial Park in Russellville. Our annual $1000 scholarship at ATU will be awarded soon. President Herb Taylor was hospitalized with COVID-19 but is getting better.
Darby, John Posey. June was our first in-person meeting since the pandemic, we met at the Crawford County Sheriff’s Firing Range in Van Buren, AR & conducted our annual pistol firing. At the 13 Aug 20 meeting Lt Gov Tim Griffin is our speaker & at the Oct meeting we plan to honor local law enforcement by inviting the county sheriffs & police chiefs to address us.
Winston announced that the next meeting will be Fri, 16Oct20, 12:00 (noon) at Fat City Grill in Jonesboro, AR with the NE Ark chapter hosting. Hopefully some me of us will stay over & participate in the Golf Tournament on Sat.
Winston led the benediction.
MOTION by Brad Welch to adjourn, seconded by Bill Eaton, CARRIED.
Point of Contact for these minutes is the undersigned at (479) 650-5663 or jposey10@cox.net.
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